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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Samaria Bar, Georgioupoli, 17.12.2013 @ 11.00
Present:

Peter Winterink
(PW)

President
Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President
Anne Borghgraef
(AB)

Treasurer
Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy van Belleghem
(WvB)

Board Member
Also in attendance:

Kath Walls

(KW)

Membership Secretary

MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. No apologies for absence have been received; there was a full attendance of all eligible members.
2. The minutes of the last Board meeting had been circulated to all those present and published on the web-site shortly after the last meeting. No comments have been received from members. The minutes were signed and approved by Board members.
3. There were no matters arising.

4. PW has spoken with Katerina Kounelaki from ODOKIP (Chania Social Services) who wished to present the CIC with an award for past donations and support. The event was yesterday evening and at short notice. With the current poor weather conditions it was not possible for either him or any other Board member to attend. She will liaise with Debra Pappadinoff on her return. 

5. ID had e-mailed Board members with a statement against the excursion programme run by the CIC this year. Overall the trips had made a loss of €62.00. The Board had earlier in the year agreed to underwrite the excursions in the hope of bringing together better the different areas of the CIC. There has been some negative feedback on these namely in the areas of cost and the choices of venues. ID showed the costs were very low against commercially available tours and the wide geographical spread of members from Chania to Panormos was logistically extremely difficult to manage. The position will be reviewed in the New Year but the Board feel the CIC may not be able to underwrite any future losses.

6. The anticipated tax certificate, despite earlier assurances is still not forthcoming and AB informed us the file had been ‘lost’ by the tax office. Again she stated because no tax is owed our priority is very low and frustrates matters. A new signed affidavit is required from PW who will organise. Discussion took place as to how the CIC could operate without a bank account and various options were looked at. (See item 9 for this to be discussed by sub-committee). AB presented the up to date financial statement which was unanimously approved. This will be Anne’s last Board meeting as Treasurer and the Board wish to thank her for her work over the years and the difficult tasks she has so enthusiastically managed.
7. KW confirmed membership today stands at 166 although one of the unallocated amounts of money may have been identified making this figure +1. Again she appeals to all members paying fees straight in to the bank to advise her or any other Board member as back-up because funds arrive into our account without any references whatsoever. This will be her last meeting as Membership Secretary and the Board wish to record their thanks to Kath for this position and previously as Secretary and wish her well on her return to the UK in April 2014.
8. The web-site had suffered a cyber-attack via the Joomla operating system which, after extensive efforts by Andy Davis are now resolved. The task of producing a regular newsletter is enormous and will require a number of people to manage. This can be discussed at the next AGA (see item 10). A new Facebook page has been created which can be revealed at the AGA and will be a closed group. The current open format adopted by our former President Albert van Elst is not working and leads to confusion. ID needs to speak with him re the titles so we can separate the two. ID is working on the photo albums and business directory elements of the web-site as and when time permits.

9. As discussed at the last meeting we need to slim down the Articles of Association to a more up to date and manageable format. It was agreed that PW. ID, SW and WvB will meet to prepare a document to submit to the next AGA for consideration.
10. The date of the 2014 Annual General Assembly, (AGA) was set as Tuesday 28.01.2014 at this venue to start at 11.00 am. SW, on behalf of PW as President, to arrange for the Notice to be published on line, the Chania press and also to be e-mailed to all members in the hope we may be quorate. Should this not be the case and the AGA has to be closed Notice will include an EGA to immediately follow using the same agenda. A draft agenda was presented and the required press advert has been prepared. The Board expressed concern that the Articles state any members wishing to be nominated for office must declare this a minimum of one month prior to the AGA. As we anticipate some difficulty in finding candidates for both Treasurer and Membership Secretary, the intended resignations of AB and KW have been well published for some time and to date no interest in either position has been shown outside the remaining Board members, in the long term interests of the well-being of the CIC nominations will be accepted up to 24 hours prior to the Assembly.                                                                                                                            
11. AOB

a. WvB was proposed by AB as Membership Secretary and seconded by SW. If another candidate comes forward he is prepared to stand aside and wishes to continue as Board member.

b. SW asked the Board record their thanks to Andy Davis for his work in sorting out the recent problems with the web-site, which has taken a considerable amount of time and effort. This was unanimously approved.

c. AB via the Kalives coffee morning group had requested a donation of €100.00 as discussed at the last meeting from the charity fund towards Helping Hands in Apokoronas. This was unanimously approved.

d. PW reminded Board members we still need to fill the position of Treasurer and that we are able to accept further nominations for Membership Secretary. He reminded us that we still have no auditor although the Board had discussed how it could self-audit at an earlier meeting. Again it was emphasised we would like to see members from Kalives and Chania areas come forward so we can maintain a good balance across the whole of the CIC membership in the future. 

12. The next meeting will be the AGA, or EGA if required, as per item 10. It is the responsibility of the Board elected at the Assembly to arrange a meeting for the new Board within fifteen days.

The meeting closed at 12.18.

Stuart Walsh

C.I.C. Secretary 

secretary@thecic.eu 

